
As I began to write, my first 
“View from the Chair”, we are 
experiencing yet another blizzard 
and I wonder when we’ll see 
the ground again!!  But spring 
will eventually come and, in the 
meantime, there is wonderful cross 
country skiing and snowshoeing in 
our beautiful countryside.  How 
very fortunate we are to have the 
trails that allow us to get out into 
the country.  

When spring does arrive, it will no 
doubt bring much trail work.  We 
already have many projects on the 
schedule and others will certainly 
come along if our changing weather 
patterns continue to offer us 
opportunities.  Microbursts, high 
winds and blizzards as well as the 
work of our friends the beavers will 
keep ECTA busy as the trails open in 
the spring.   

As the new Chair of ECTA, I would 
like to express my thanks to my 
immediate predecessor, Peter 
Campot, for his great leadership 
and commitment to ECTA over the 
past five years.  Thanks also to 
previous chairs, Susie Banta and 
Don Curiale and all of the wonderful 
volunteers who have devoted so 
much time to ECTA over the years.  
To say that we couldn’t do this 
without you is an understatement…
we rely on the special talents that 
each of you bring to ECTA.

We have much work to do and many 
adventures to share.  I look forward 
to working with you and seeing you 
all on the trails!  Enjoy the rest of 
winter!!

Best wishes,

 

Susan Lawrence 
Chair, Board of Directors

people were unaware of the history 
of the farm and did not recognize the 
nicknames given to points of interest 
within the property.  She realized 
that we are slowly losing a part of 
this rich history as older members of 
the community stop using the trails 
or move out of the area.   

Susanna and Trustees of Reservations 
Deputy Director of Greater Boston 
& Northeast Regions Peter Pinciaro 
worked together to come up with 
a way that they could reconnect 
equestrians with the history of a 
place many ride through often.  They 
came up with the idea of a guided 
horseback tour of the farm, with a 
special opportunity to ride through 
the Grass Rides trails and Great 
Pasture.  

Thirty-five riders gathered in the 
stone paddock on the morning of 
October 18th and were welcomed 
by Barbara Sears, Fred Winthrop and 
Bill Shields.  Next they followed a 
route past Frank Sr.’s pinnacle to 
the Prince of Wales Avenue, meeting 
Ollie Wolcott at Fannie’s Pinnacle for 
additional history of the farm.  After 
passing Joan Appleton’s memorial 
wall on The Plains, riders gathered 
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One of the oldest continuously 
operating farms in the country, 
Appleton Farms was established 
and maintained by nine generations 
of the Appleton family.  Eventually 
gifted to The Trustees of 
Reservations by Colonel Francis 
R. Appleton, Jr., and his wife 
Joan Appleton, the property is 
currently divided into to portions, 
referred to as Appleton Farms and 
Appleton Farms Grass Rides.  The 
farm side of the property is open 
to equestrians and pedestrians and 
closed to dogs, while the Grass 
Rides are open to dog walkers but 
not horses.  

With over five miles of grass lanes 
bordered by woods, the Grass Rides 
were originally created for carriage 
driving and horseback riding.  As 
the tree canopy closed in over the 
years, the grass cover became thin 
and the footing was easily damaged 
by horses, leading to the decision 
to limit the area to hiking, running 
and dog walking.

When talking with local riders 
about the Grass Rides, ECTA 
Board Member Susanna Colloredo-
Mansfeld was surprised that many 

Appleton Farms Trail Ride Highlights Farm History

Continued on page 5



ECTA Board of Directors 
 

Susan Lawrence, Chair 
Rick Silverman, Vice-Chair
Chris Pulick, Treasurer
Susie Banta, Secretary
Scott Bumpus
Peter Campot
Susanna Colloredo
Haskell Crocker
Ann Getchell
Caroline Gregory
Deborah Hamilton
Rob Martin
Dan Mayer
Joe Sandulli
Liz Wheaton

ECTA Staff

Carol Lloyd, Dir. Trail Management
Ashley Hill, Outreach Coordinator
Ray Denis, Dir. of Development

Trail Stewards
 
Essex 
  Kay Joseph (978.768.6275) 
  Julie DePaolis (978.768.3831)

Hamilton
  Sue McLaughlin (978.468.7715)
  Diane Curr (781.316.4452)
  Susanna Colloredo (978.468.3310)
  Susan Lawrence (978.468.1355)
  Bea Britton (978.468.2733)
  Liz Wheaton (978.468.7944)
  Judy Milano (978.887.8044)

Ipswich
  Amy Blondin (978.356.3482)
  Joe Sandulli (978.356.7163)
  Ralph Williams (978.948.7702)
  Nat Pulsifer (978.356.3655)
  Joshua Regula (978.210.5212)
  Ashley Hill (978.500.4014)

Wenham 
  Deborah Stanton (978.626.8424)
  Sue McLaughlin (978.468.7715)

Topsfield
  Kathie Tremblay (978.887.8855)
  Elaine Robson (978.887.8789)
  Joe Geller (978.887.9572 or 7000)

West Newbury
  Ellen Alden (978.363.1170)
  Deb Hamilton (978.363.5793)
  Coltin Omasta (978.771.3928)
  John Dodge (978.463.3231)
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Upcoming Events

Mar 22

Apr 18 

Apr 21

Apr 25

May 3

May 16

Jun 6 

Jun 20

Sep 19

Aug 23

Mill Pond Trail Walk 

Rail Trail Bike Ride

Annual Meeting

20th Annual Equine Expo

Spring for the Trails Half Marathon

Willowdale Mountain Bike Ride

5th Annual ECTAthlon

Summer Solstice Festival

11th Annual Run for the Trails

ECTA Day at Myopia Polo

Visit the ECTA website at www.ectaonline.org for details and for 

the latest updates.  Do you receive e-mailed updates from ECTA?  If 

not, please be sure we have your current e-mail address.  Contact 

ashley@ectaonline.org to connect with us.  Become a fan of ECTA on 

Facebook to keep up to date with ECTA happenings and give us your 

feedback!

Contact ECTA 
PO Box 358

Hamilton, MA 01936

978-468-1133

office@ectaonline.org      www.ectaonline.org

Lead Corporate Sponsors                                   

Sustaining Corporate Sponsors                                                      

Thank You to Our Sponsors!

Supporting Corporate Sponsors                                                      

EBSCO Publishing

Run for the Trails Sponsors                                      
Brinck Lowery 

Coastal Green Grocer

First Ipswich Bank

Ipswich Ale Brewery

Manchester Athletic Club

New England Running Co./Salomon

Monadnock Mountain Water 

ECTA Day at Myopia Polo Sponsors                                      
Salem Five Charitable Foundation

Ipswich Ale Brewery

Grassy Roots

Rail Trail Bike Ride Sponsors                                      
Seaside Cycle



ECTA Jumps to Action 
After Microburst

On September 6th a microburst hit 

our area causing severe damage from 

Cutler Road in Hamilton to just north 

of downtown Ipswich.  Many trees 

and branches came down along trails 

at Groton House, Appleton Farms, 

the Bird Reservation and other 

properties in the area.  ECTA trail 

stewards hit the trails on Sunday 

and reported back to us with maps, 

photos and detailed descriptions 

of blocked trails.  Property owners 

and volunteers stepped in to clear 

what they could, and ECTA hired 

contractors to handle the bigger 

jobs.   
 

One of the hardest hit areas was the 

Ipswich River Watershed Association,  

where several massive trees fell 

across their recently expanded trail 

network.  We were able to utilize 

resources from the DCR Recreational 

Trails Grant we received in 2013 to 

cover part of the cost of the tree 

removal.
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Run for the Trails Celebrates 10 Years

Saturday, September 20th marked the 10th anniversary of ECTA’s Run for 

the Trails and with 122 competitors turning out, this was one of our most 

successful years to date!  The 5 and 10 mile courses start at the Myopia 

Schooling Field in Hamilton and follow trails through Harvard Forest, 

Appleton Farms Grass Rides and Greenbelt’s Pingree Woods.  The 10-mile 

course is part of the increasingly popular North Shore Trail Series sponsored 

by New England Running and Salomon.  

The overall winner for the men’s 10-mile race was David Long with a time 

of 1:01:45 and the women’s 10-mile leader was Emma Kosciak coming in at 

1:10:46.  5-mile race winners were Annika Rogers (40:05) and Alan Jutras 

(45:39).  In celebration of our milestone anniversary, we awarded “Most 

Years Raced” honors to Franz Buzawa (10 years) and Cynthia Brown (8 years).  

Franz was also recognized for his achievement of “Most Times Off Course the 

Second Time Around” and Monadnock Mountain Water was honored for “Most 

Years Sponsored.”  We also noted the course records held in each division, 

with Andy King holding the overall 5-mile record of 31:12 set in 2006 and 

Patrick Rich holding the overall 10-mile record at 58:30 set in 2010.

Many thanks to all of the volunteers who made this event possible: Ann 

Getchell and Susanna Colloredo (who have volunteered the most number 

of years and are competitor favorites!) Brian Walfield, Amy Blondin, Rick 
Silverman, Dave Lloyd, Ray Denis, Lois Cheston, Liz Wheaton, Kim Pedersen, 

Rich LeBoeuf, Kate Griswold, Kevin Schrecengost.  A special thank you goes 

out to Race Director Carol Lloyd for 10 successful years of the Run for the 

Trails.  Instead of kicking back and celebrating, Carol is working on adding a 

new spring trail run to the mix on May 3rd... keep posted for details! 

Welcome to the Board
We are excited to announce that Scott Bumpus, owner of Seaside Cycle in 

Manchester-by-the-Sea, will be joining ECTA’s Board of Directors.  Scott 

grew up in New Hampshire, with Mount Monadnock as his back yard.  After 

attending Merrimack College, Scott remained on the North Shore, first in 
Newburyport and then in North Beverly where he, his wife Debbie and their 

red tick coonhound Dixie live today.  

As a board member, Scott feels like his greatest opportunity will be 

reaching out to the cycling community to help educate people about the 

important work that ECTA does to keep these trails accessible for everyone’s 

enjoyment.  “I see an opportunity for increasing membership amongst the 

cycling community.  I also feel like there are opportunities to introduce 

current and new members to the different ways some of the properties 

can be enjoyed by bike, or however they would like to.  There are many 

different types of bikes available these days, as well as easier terrain, that 

would allow people to access the woods 

without necessarily needing mountain 

bikes.  We have recently started hosting 

‘Trail Summit’ meetings at the shop to 

bring different user groups together and 

educate people on the state of the trails 

around here.  Our first one was well 
attended and had representation from 

ECTA, Cape Ann Trails Association, Essex 

County Greenbelt, and New England 

Mountain Bike Association, as well as a 

number of trail users.”
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Volunteers Create New Prospect Hill Trail

Prospect Hill, located on the 
Ipswich-Rowley town line near 
Rt. 1A, consists of a network of 
trails including the Bay Circuit 
Trail.  The existing Bay Circuit 
Trail on the south side of the hill 
had become dangerously eroded.  
The upper part of the trail 
followed the fall line of the hill 
and had become a drainage gully, 
full of loose rocks and dirt.  The 
lower part of the trail had been 
eroded from underneath in one 
area, leaving a hole about 4 feet 
deep that a foot or hoof could 
easily step in.

With no simple solutions for 
repairing the existing trail, ECTA 
worked with members of the Bay 
Circuit Alliance to relocate the 
trail to a ridge line with a more 
gradual slope just to the west of 
the original route.  

Twenty-one volunteers, ranging 
in age from four to over seventy 
joined us for a Trail Work Day 
on October 25th to create the 
new trail, cutting back limbs 
and brush, moving logs and 
rocks, and posting trail markers.  
We are extremely grateful to 
REI for their generous grant 
funding for this project, and to 
Stihl for lending and donating 

Donor/Member Name______________________________Spouse/Member Name_______________________________

Preferred Donor Listing_______________________________________________________________________________

Address__________________________________________________ City______________________________________

State_______ Zip___________ email____________________________________________________________________

Enclosed please find my check payable to ECTA in the amount of $___________
Please include in this contribution my new or renewal membership at the level checked below:

___ $35 Individual   ___ $50 Family    ___ $100 Friend    ___ $250 Patron     ___ $500 Steward     ___ $1000 Trustee

I would like to include an additional contribution of $_________ for:
___ General Fund    ___ Myopia Schooling Field Fund   ___ In Memory/In Honor of _____________________________

Please mail your tax deductible gift to: ECTA, PO Box 358, Hamilton, MA 01936

Contributions can be made by credit card at www.ectaonline.org or by phone at 978-468-1133

equipment for our volunteers.  
We would also like to thank the 
Bay Circuit Alliance, the Ipswich 
Bay Circuit Trail Committee and 
the Appalachian Mountain Club 
for supporting this project with 
volunteers.

Prospect Hill Volunteers: Jeanne 
Carey, Dan Cookson, Larry Eliot, 
Jack Lawrence, Susan Lawrence, 
Martha Mauser, Kim Pedersen, 
Holly Robinson, Rick Silverman, 
Bill Erdman, Ralph Williams, Dick 
Snellgrove, Alan Roscoe, Michael 
Higgins, Dylan Higgins, Joanathan 
Penyack, Maeve Penyack, Beth 
Gula, Chet Tidwell, Charles 
Brunault, Dave Christmas 

Map by Charles Brunault
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Walks and Rides Connect Members to the Trails

Appleton, Cont.

in front of the Kentucky Gate for 
a brief talk by Nat Pulsifer and a 
“spirited” live demonstration of the 
gate!  After entering the Grass Rides, 
riders followed the Charles Linnear 
Appleton Mile to Round Point, 
marked by the pinnacle dedicated in 
his honor.   After passing the fourth 
pinnacle at Pigeon Hill honoring 
Frank Appleton, Jr. the ride finished 
in the Great Pasture, which is 
actively grazed by the farm’s dairy 
cows and is usually closed to horses. 

This special ride is the first of many 
that ECTA plans to host with the goal 
of reconnecting trail users with the 
history of the places they enjoy.

Be sure to visit our website to see 
trail maps of all publicly accessible 
spaces in our areas.  Printed trails 
maps available at: 
 
       Ipswich Greetings & Gifts 
       Coastal Green Grocer 
       Ipswich Town Hall 
       Ipswich Visitor Center 
       Wenham Sports Stop 
       ECTA Office 
       New England Running Co. 
       Gil’s Grocery 
       Topsfield Bike Shop 
       GAR Library, West Newbury 
       West Newbury Food Mart 
       REI, North Reading 
       Seaside Cycle 

ECTA Trail Maps

Ever wanted to check out a new trail but were worried you might lose your 
way?  Looking to spend time with fellow trail enthusiasts?  Join us on one of 
our guided walks, bikes or rides!  

ECTA Trail Steward and Board member Joe Sandulli led two horseback 
outings this fall through Appleton Farms and New England Biolabs to the 
Donovan Hill Trail and back.  On both occasions, we not only introduced 
riders to public trails they could access regularly, but also received special 
permission to cross over private property.

In October, Carol Lloyd led walkers on a hike from the Myopia Schooling Field 
on the Discover Hamilton Trail.  This 8-mile loop trail highlights Hamilton’s 
greatest pulic open spaces, including Appleton Farms Grass Rides, Bradley 
Palmer State Park, Harvard Forest and the Pingree Reservation.  

In winter, we offer hikes and cross-country ski or snowshoe treks followed 
by lunch at restaurants like The Black Cow or Village Pancake House.  These 
unique trail events are a special benefit for our ECTA members.  Make sure 
your membership is current - join or renew today!

Polo Day

Thank you to the volunteers, 
spectators and competitors who 
joined us on August 24th for our 
annual ECTA Day at Myopia Polo.  
Over 80 guests enjoyed a picnic 
lunch on the sidelines while the 
sport of kings played out on historic 
Gibney Field.  Susanne Hamilton 
treated guests to a musical freestyle 
dressage performance on her 
beautiful Grand Prix horse Lord 
Locksley.  Thank you again to our 
event sponsors and volunteers: 
Betty Redstone, Wendy Wood, 
Caroline Gregory, Susan Lawrence, 
Linda Goldstein, Mary Milgrom, Disa 
Cheston, Chris Pulick, Jean Murray, 
Judi Milano

Sandulli Easement Protects Ipswich River Trail

With the expansion of the Ipswich 
River Watershed Association 
campus and IRWA’s donation of trail 
easements on this new land in 2013, 
neighboring property owners Joe 
and Chris Sandulli recognized the 
increasing importance of protecting 
the trail across their County Road 
property.  The Sandulli easement, 
recorded this winter, is the first 
in a series of easements ECTA is 
working to obtain that will link the 
Watershed property to The Trustees 
of Reservations’ Appleton Farms and 
Greenbelt’s Julia Bird Reservation.
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Trustee ($1,000 & over)                                            
Mr. and Mrs. G. Christopher Abbott
Mr. Neil R. Ayer, Jr.
Amy Bresky 
Ellen Cabot
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Campot
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Cheston
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld
Moose Colloredo-Mansfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Haskell Crocker II
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory Crockett
Mr. and Mrs. David C. de Sieyes
Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm A. de Sieyes 
The Eddy Family
GAC Runners Club Inc.
Ann Getchell
Ipswich Ale Brewery
Thomas Landers
Mr. and Mrs. John Lawrence
Brinck Lowery
Rob and Suzanne Martin
The Myopia Hunt
NEFESE/CLASSIC
Gary and Jennifer Omasta
  via Cummings Properties Employee Directed Giving
Kim Pallotta
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Richey
Janet and Mike Rogers
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Sandulli
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Schrage
West Newbury Riding and Driving Club

Steward ($500 - $999)                                              
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. C. Ayer
Susie Banta
Scott and Nancy Chamberlin
Paul Ciriello and Wendy Del Mul
Mr. Donald Curiale and Mr. Arthur Finklestein
Don and Lucia Greenough
Thomas and Caroline Gregory
Natasha Grigg
Mr. and Mrs. Brehon S. Griswold
Deborah and Alexander Hamilton
Whitney and Elizabeth Hatch
Holly Pulsifer Combined Driving
Elizabeth Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Dale and Karin Johnson
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Lake
Daniel and Jennifer Mayer
Beth and Jon Payson

Terri Campbell
Karen Careri
Catherine Carney-Feldman and David Feldman
Bob and Brooke Carroll
Wayne Castonguay and Cynthia Richmond
Amy and Drew Charlton
Disa and Chip Cheston
Mr. Russell B. Clark
Russell and Wendy Cole
Debbie Cole and Scott Homan
Carlos Coles
Mr. and Mrs. Rudolf Colloredo-Mansfeld
Dan and Diane Cook
Stephen Craig and Kim Tierney
Nancy B. Crate
Marnie M. Crouch and Michael S. Gordon
Douglas DeAngelis
Mr. Raymond J. Denis 
Mr. John D. Doherty
Letizia and Roberto Donati
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Doyle
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Dunstan and Family
Ms. Virginia S. Eaton
Mrs. Tracy Egan
Mrs. William V. Ellis
Mrs. James N. Esdaile, Jr.
Mr. Andrew Fay
Mitch and Karen Feldman
Edie Freedman
Tamson Gardner
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Gardner
Mr. and Mrs. John Gibson
Bob Gillis
Richard Girard  and Christine Lutts
Mrs. Winifred Gray
Steve Greason and Jessica Schlather
Mr. and Mrs. Michael S. Greene
Mr. G. A. P. Groesbeck
Phyllis and Robert Hanson
Phyllis and Mike Hardgrove
Katrina B. Hart
John Hart and Carol Brooks Ball
Don and Martha Hodgman
Beezee Honan
Nancy and Charlie Hovey
The Rev. and Mrs. Donald Hunt
Gary and Patricia Johnstone
David Jones
Sigmund Katz and Mary McKee
Charlie and Gillian Kellogg
Susan L. Koso
Eric Krathwohl
David T. and Susan H. Lawrence
Elizabeth Leavell
Babette Lenna
Josh Lerner and Wendy Wood
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Lichten and Family
John Lichten and Mary Milgrom
Harry and Molly Lister
Mrs. Donald Little
Mr. and Mrs. John Llewellyn
Cassandra and Nicholas Ludington
Joyce Lyons and Gary Snyder
Jim and Stina MacDougall
Mr. and Mrs. George Macrokanis

Rick Silverman
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Stanislaw
Mr. and Mrs. Campbell Steward
Chip and Leslie Tuttle
Mr. and Mrs. James Van Alen
Stephen Willett and Emer McCourt

Patron ($250-$499)                                                   
Barensfeld/Hagerman Family
Lida and David Bernard
Amy S. Borner
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Britton
John and Kate Cabot
Julia F. Carpenter
Mr. and Mrs Robert Carroll
James David Christmas
Mr. and Mrs. John Collins
Lynnette and Jerry Fallon
Heather M. and Thomas Ford
Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Foster
Fox Floral and Garden Design
John Greenbaum and Chris Eaton
Mrs. Judy Gregg
Bill and Julie Hogan
Anne Hutchins and James Kirschner
Peter Kellerman and Maria Benotti
Pat Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. A. Atwater Kent III
Richard and Katharine Kosinski
Kristen and Olaf Krohg
Rebecca Listwon
Frederic and Elizabeth Morris
Michael and Nancy O’Connell
Barbara F. Ostberg
Mrs. Joanne  H. Patton
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony E. Pearson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Phippen
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Pingree
Will and Lucy Pingree
Matt and Coco Plum
Christopher E. Pulick
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher A. Shepherd
John G. and Janet D. Stevenson
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Tallman
Deb and James Thomas
Diane and Mark Thompson
Alex and Landi Van Alen
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wilkinson
Lisa Wohlleib

Friend ($100-$249)                                                   
Anonymous (2) 
Mr. and Mrs. John Adams
Nikki and Gregg Bach
Walter and Jeannette Bart
Mr. and Mrs. Gerard Beauchamp
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Beckman
Daphne L. Borden
Don  and Cyndy Bourquard
Carolyn Britt and Michael Schaaf
Cynthia Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Brown, Jr.
Terry Bruno
Ms. Anne Burkhardt
Kelly Butterworth
Stori and John Cadigan

2014 Contributors

Dear ECTA Members and Supporters, 
Please join me in acknowledging and thanking 
the many donors who contributed to the 
General Fund at the “Friend Level” or above, 
as well as those who have given to our 
special project funds and the Matching Gift 
Challenge. Without your financial support our 
450-mile ECTA trail network would not be in 
existence. Thank you!  
Raymond J. Denis 
Director of Development
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Martin C. and Anne B. Madden
Arlene and Michael Maginn
Constance McCrane and David Schylling
Trish and Doug McGregor
Pam Mehlman
Ted and Margot Mehm
David and Dorothy Merrill
Rande Mindick and Madelyn Bennett
Mr. Robert B. Minturn
Benjamin B. Morrill and Peggy Lawrence
Mr. David Morrow
Martha L. Moylan
John and Colleen Mulkerin
Mr. and Mrs. C. J. Murray, III
Benjamin Nutter
Mr. and Mrs Theodore E. Ober
Kathleen Peck
William and Sandra Phippen
Mr. and Mrs. David O. Phippen
Lynne B. Preston
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Pulsifer
Amy and Chris Remondi
Elizabeth Rhinelander and Peter MacEwen
Mrs. C. G. Rice
Joan E. Richards
Miranda Rideman
Mr. and Mrs. Carlos Riva
Susan Robie
Mr. and Mrs. John Schickling
Iris and Stephen Schnitzer
Mrs. Barbara I. Sears
Fern Selesnick and Sheldon Frisch
Ms. Holly E. Sheltry
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Sieradzki
Amanda Smith
David Smith
Matthew and Tracy Stevenson
Mr. and Mrs. David Strouss
Martin and Nancy Sullivan
Brendan and Margaret Teeling
Mr. and Mrs. James Van Alen
Mrs. Marie Veeder
Paul and Janet Votze
Arthur T. Wallace
William and Laurel Walsh
Mrs. Evelyn F. Walsh
David and Amy Wanger
Mr. and Mrs. William Wheaton
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Whitman
Ralph and Julie Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic Winthrop
Colleen Wise and Derek Bellin
Mr. and Mrs. Oliver Wolcott
Michael and Cynthia Woods
Mrs. Claudia Woods-Estin
Woolfenden Family

Matching Gift Challenge                                           
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. C. Ayer
Mr. Neil R. Ayer, Jr.
Susie Banta
Dennis Barnett
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Campot
Mr. and Mrs. Charles S. Cheston
James David Christmas
Carlos Coles

Mr. and Mrs. Rudolf Colloredo-Mansfeld
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld
Moose Colloredo-Mansfeld
Mr. and Mrs. Haskell Crocker II
Mr. Donald Curiale and Mr. Arthur Finklestein
Mr. Raymond J. Denis
The Eddy Family
Faith Evans
Fox Floral and Garden Design
Ann Getchell
Patricia Gleason-Claydon
Thomas and Caroline Gregory
Deborah and Alexander Hamilton
Bill and Julie Hogan
Melita Hutchings
Mr. and Mrs. Dale and Karin Johnson
Thomas Landers
Mr. and Mrs. John Lawrence
Rebecca Listwon
Brinck Lowery
Rob and Suzanne Martin
Daniel and Jennifer Mayer
Mr. and Mrs. C. J. Murray, III
NEFESE/CLASSIC
Gary and Jennifer Omasta
  via Cummings Properties Employee Directed Giving
Matt and Coco Plum
Christopher E. Pulick
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Richey
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Sandulli
Rick Silverman
Mr. and Mrs. William Wheaton
Stephen Willett and Emer McCourt

Myopia Schooling Field Fund                                   
Shipley Allinson
Richard Atwater and Carol King
Peter Bernardin and Angela Steadman
Ms. Anne Burkhardt
Paul Butterworth
Julia F. Carpenter
Emily Casey
Disa and Chip Cheston
Hillori Connors
Mr. and Mrs. David Dearborn
Susan Denoncour
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Dunstan and Family
Jack Dziamba
Judy and Frank Eitler
Mrs. James N. Esdaile, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence and Marjorie Franko
Linda Gaeta
Ms. Nancy Goodhue
John Greenbaum and Chris Eaton
Mr. G. A. P. Groesbeck
Jacek and Holly Grotnik
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Haley
Thomas Hogan
Kristen and Olaf Krohg
Richard Leveroni and Jennifer Berryman
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Lichten and Family
John Lichten and Mary Milgrom
Mrs. Donald Little
Ashley MacVaugh
Kimberly Maguire
Francoise Martinolle

Debra Milasincic
Rande Mindick and Madelyn Bennett
Elizabeth and Tess Murray
David J. Rousseau
Mr. and Mrs. Francis P. Sears, III
Kathleen and Andrew St. Pierre
Diane and Mark Thompson
Amy & Alex Tissera
Chip and Leslie Tuttle
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wilkinson
Ralph Williams
Mrs. Claudia Woods-Estin

Yellow House Field Fund                                         
Ms. Virginia S. Eaton
Babette Lenna

Blackbrook Trail Fund                                              
Disa and Chip Cheston
Susanna Colloredo-Mansfeld
Ann Getchell
Richard Girard  and Christine Lutts
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Lake
The Myopia Hunt
Kim Pallotta
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Schrage
Mrs. Claudia Woods-Estin

Grant and Foundation Funding_                              
Apple Lane Foundation
Atwater Kent Foundation
Ayco Charitable Foundation
Kent-Lucas Foundation

Mass DCR Recreational Trails Program 
New England Biolabs, Inc. Giving Program 
New England Biolabs Foundation  
Recreational Equipment, Inc. (REI)  

Special Gift Designations                                         
Mrs. Tracy Egan
  In Memory of Donald Little
Kristine Ellis
  In Honor of Susanna Colloredo
Kristine Ellis
  In Honor of Ann Getchell
Edie Freedman
  In Memory of Mustique
Glenn Gibbs 
  In Memory of Rebecca R. Gibbs
Mrs. Judy Gregg
  In Memory of Kenneth W. Gregg
Katrina B. Hart
  In Honor of Donald Curiale
Dave Hommel
  In Memory of Kit Gregg
Carole Kelly Sinclair
  In Memory of Kimberley and Jamie
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Lake
  In Memory of Our Dog Patrick
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Lichten and Family
  In Memory of Don Little
Mrs. Donald Little
  In Memory of Donald V. Little
Katelyn and Maureen McAllister
  In Honor of Allegro and Arizona 
Fern Selesnick
  In Memory of Megan Sheehy



The Essex County Trail Association is dedicated to the preservation and maintenance of open 

trails in our communities for the purpose of passive recreation and for the benefit of the  
environment.  ECTA works to build coalitions with national and local associations, to serve 

as liaison between membership and landowners, and to encourage responsible trail use.  

Essex County Trail Association

P.O. Box 358

Hamilton, MA 01936


